
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

MONTHLY REMINDERS 
 

2023 Tax Deadline 

All 2023 RM of Piney taxes were due on October 31st, 
2023. If you missed the deadline, your RM account will 
incur interest charges of 1.25% on the first day of each 
month following the deadline. Payments can be made 
online (Credit Union or Caisse banks), over the phone with 
credit card, by mailing in a cheque, or in the office by 
debit/credit, cash, or cheque. 

 

Winter Garbage Dump Hours 

As of November 5th, 2023, the hours of all three garbage 
dumps in the RM of Piney will change to 9:00am to 5:00pm 
on the regular days the dump is scheduled to be open. 

 

Council Meetings 

All Regular Council meetings will commence at 6:00pm 
starting November 5th, 2023 until March 2024. 

The Regular Council meeting scheduled for Tuesday, 
November 28th has been moved to Thursday, November 
23rd, 2023. 
 

Recreation Grants Reminder 

Recreation Grants are to be submitted to the RM office as 
a package from each District by November 10th. Council 
will review all grant applications (except for event grants) 
and have a resolution passed by November 30th, 2023. 
 
 

The RM Office will be closed 

Monday, November 13th, 2023 

 

 

                                                    

November 2023 

 

Phone: 204-437-2284 or 

204-437-2060 

office@rmofpiney.mb.ca 

Hours: Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 12:00pm 

12:45pm – 4:30pm    

 

 

Thank you to all the volunteers who 
have helped and are still  

putting in effort in the ongoing search 
for Ywanna (Jean) Backman.  

We should be proud and thankful of a 
community willing to come together in 

a time of need. 

Anyone who has information on her 
whereabouts is asked to contact 

Sprague RCMP at 204-437-2222, Crime 
Stoppers anonymously at  

1-800-222-8477 or submit a secure tip 
at www.manitobacrimestoppers.com. 

We appreciate everyone’s efforts in this 
ongoing matter. 

 

 

 

Need to Contact your Councillor? 

Wayne Anderson: 204-527-0569 

Ken Prociw: 204-429-2143 

Dale Edbom: 204-423-2089 

David Beaudry: 204-437-2528 

Mark Bernard: 431-997-5077 



  

Partnerships to help local businesses grow 
Sunrise Corner is the partnership of the RMs of Piney and 
Stuartburn promoting the southeast corner of Manitoba, 
Canada as an incredible place to live, work, play, visit, 
invest and explore. One of the ways we do that is to 
partner with other organizations that provide business 
owners with resources to successfully achieve their goals. 

Piney Regional Chamber of Commerce  
If you’re looking to learn skills to help build your business, 
connect with other local businesses, and contribute back 
to the community, you should consider membership in the 
Piney Regional Chamber of Commerce. Formed in 2016, 
the mission of PRCC is to promote an environment which 
fosters economic development, works in partnership with 
our civic agencies, and provides value to members 
through education, networking and cultural interests 
thereby enhancing our region for work, play, raising 
families & doing business. www.pineyregionalchamber.ca 

Community Futures Triple R  
If you’re looking for support to develop a business plan or 
obtain funding to undertake an expansion of your 
business or start a new one, you’ll want to learn more 
about Community Futures Triple R. They are a 
community-based economic renewal initiative funded by 
the Government of Canada and directed by local 
volunteer boards. Their main objectives are to help rural 
Canadians start or expand a business and to help sustain 
and improve communities and their local economies. 
www.cfmanitoba.ca/triple-r 

Eastman Tourism 
If you have a tourism-related business (and the majority 
of businesses could directly or indirectly count visitors as 
customers), you’ll want to join Eastman Tourism. They are 
the official Regional Tourism Association in Eastern 
Manitoba. They provide quality tourism information, 
support tourism operators and agencies, and facilitate 
networking and collaborations that strengthen the Eastern 
Manitoba tourism industry. www.eastmantourism.ca   

Travel Manitoba 
If your business caters to people visiting our region, you 
need to know about Travel Manitoba’s free and paid 
promotional opportunities. Travel Manitoba is a Crown 
corporation whose role is to provide leadership by 
collaborating with tourism businesses, communities, 
destination marketing organizations and governments to 
realize the full potential for tourism in Manitoba. 
www.travelmanitoba.com 

If you are looking to start a new business or grow your 
existing business, I invite you to get in touch with me and 
I can direct you to these organizations and others that can 
best meet your needs. 

Monique Chenier 
monique@sunrisecornermb.ca  

 
 

Monique Chenier 

UNSUNG HEROES IN 

THE RM OF PINEY 
Every month we have been recognizing those people 
who stand out in their community and in our RM. Our 
November Unsung Hero is no exception. Adrien Grenier 
has lived most of his life near the tiny hamlet of Saint 
Labre. He took over the family farm in 1978 from his 
father. He is an active, respected member of this farming 
community. He is one of those people who is always 
ready to jump in, help, and support someone in need. 
Whether it is for a neighbour, a community organization, 
the Church, a club, or a family member, Adrien is happy 
to assist if he can. 

While farming, Adrien became very adept at repairing 
farm equipment. His talent with machinery has long been 
recognized by those who know him. He shares his 
knowledge and abilities with anyone who needs them.  If 
someone arrives with a broken piece of machinery, he is 
prepared to take it on and fix it. He has even helped the 
South East Sno-Riders repair their grooming machine. 

Always concerned about the best interests of his 
community, Adrien took on the role of School Trustee 
with DSFM (Division Scolaire Franco-Manitobaine) for 
many years. He also chaired SPADA (Stuartburn-Piney 
Agricultural Development Association). He continues to 
work with the church in St. Labre as "syndic", where he is 
responsible for the general well-being of the Church, and 
transacts business on its behalf.  He oversees the 
maintenance of both the church and the cemetery. 

Adrien was not only an active volunteer fireman in Piney 
for many years, he has continued to be a volunteer for 
the last 10 years with the Woodridge Fire Department. In 
addition, he has been involved in multiple special 
projects, big and small, as well as maintenance for the 
Woodridge Fire Department. 

Adrien started the Saint Labre Lumberjack hockey team. 
He participated and managed the team for many 
years.  The team is still active today, and plays once a 
week in La Broquerie. 

It was Adrien who planted the idea for the Saint Labre 
200 go-kart races in the minds of his sons, Joel and 
François.  He then supported them with all of their plans 
to create it. Adrien did whatever was needed, from setting 
up the grounds in Joel's field, to picking up materials. He 
has participated on a team every year since its inception, 
but has yet to win.  

His sense of humor, his dedication to community service, 
and his philanthropy are not only appreciated, they have 
also been passed down to his children. Thank you for 
everything you do Adrien. 

Sharon Bernard 

 

ECONOMIC 

DEVELOPMENT 

http://www.pineyregionalchamber.ca/
http://www.cfmanitoba.ca/triple-r
http://www.eastmantourism.ca/
http://www.travelmanitoba.com/
mailto:monique@sunrisecornermb.ca
https://dsfm.mb.ca/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The RM of Piney 

Climate Action Plan 

The RM has now started the process of developing an 
RM of Piney Climate Action Plan. The climate action 
plan will ensure that the RM of Piney is prepared to 
adapt to or mitigate climate hazards and risks. The 
development of this plan relies heavily on public 
participation and engagement. Through a series of 
community and stakeholder engagement sessions, 
residents in this region will: 

• Identify climate risks/hazards most prevalent; 

• Use climate modelling to show how climate risks 
and hazards are predicted to change over time; 

• Look at the impacts of the hazards/risks to the RM; 

• Identify ways that the RM of Piney can be prepared 
to mitigate or adapt to the climate hazards. 

We are inviting you to get involved in this process and 
use your voice to help us understand current climate 
hazards and risks and identify ways that the 
Municipality can be prepared for these climate impacts.   

The first way that you can get involved is to share your 
thoughts on climate change in our Climate Action Plan 
Survey. This survey will gather initial thoughts and 
ideas on climate change and how it impacts this region.  

The survey will be available at the RM of Piney 
municipal office and is available on-line. Everyone who 
completes the survey will be entered in draw to win one 
of 5 gift cards. The survey can be found on-line at: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Pineyclimate 

If you would like to get involved in this project, please 
reach out to Allison Driedger by phone at 204-392-3849 
or email: bluestemdevelopment@gmail.com. 
 
 
 

Recycling Incentive Program 

With a decrease in our recycling numbers over the past few 
years, the RM is optimistic that recycling numbers will 
increase with the use of a Recycling Incentive Program. This 
program will commence January 2024 and will be done in 
the form of a monthly draw using tickets received. This ticket 
system will work by receiving a ticket for every recycling bag 
you drop off at our recycling facilities. Our goal is to receive 
5,000kgs+ of recycling per month.  

Rules & Regulations: 

- For every blue bag you recycle (or items of the equivalent 

size of a blue recycling bag), you will receive a ticket that 

will be entered into our monthly draw; 

- Recycling bags must be dropped off at one of our three 

waste transfer sites: Sprague, Menisino/Piney, Woodridge; 

- If you use a community recycling bin, tickets can be picked 

up at the RM office; 

- If someone drops off your recycling for you, it is your 

responsibility to get your tickets from that individual; 

- Once a ticket is received, the “KEEP THIS TICKET” 

portion is to be kept by the resident, while the other ticket 

is to be given back to dump attendant or RM office; 

- If you do not want to keep your portion of the ticket, you 

must write your name on the back of the ticket that stays 

with the dump attendant or RM office;  

- Only residents of the RM will be able to participate; 

- Draws will be done by the 21st of the following month. i.e. 

tickets received in January will be drawn in February; 

- Winners will be announced on social media after the 21st 

of each month as well as in our monthly RM of Piney 

newsletter by mentioning the winning ticket number 

along with the winner’s name, if it is included on the 

winning ticket; by participating in the draw, you are 

agreeing to your name being published in our newsletter; 

- The winning ticket will be announced the month following 

the draw. i.e. the winning ticket drawn in February will be 

announced in our March newsletter; 

- Winners are to come down to the RM office to pick which 

prize they would like; please bring your ticket, a picture 

of your winning ticket, or I.D. that matches the name on 

the winning ticket when picking up your prize; 

- Prizes must be picked up by the end of the month your 

ticket was announced. i.e. your ticket is announced in the 

March newsletter, you must contact the RM office and 

have your prize picked up by the last day of March; 

- If prizes are not picked up within the month that winning 

ticket was announced, another ticket will be drawn in 

place of the unclaimed ticket; we suggest you keep your 

tickets or take a photo of them in case of a re-draw; 

- After each monthly draw, the leftover tickets from that 

month will be destroyed and only new tickets received 

will be eligible to win for the following months draw; 

- Prizes are $200-$250 in value and range from gift cards 

to outdoor furniture/décor; 

- There is no limit on how many times one person can win, 

so keep recycling to see if you can win more than once! 

-  

 

Hunting Ethics 

We would like to remind you to practice ethical hunting 
to keep everyone including yourself, safe at all times. If 
you are unfamiliar with the area, please stop by the RM 
office to take a look at the municipal map. 

Respect Private Property: 
- Ask landowners for permission to hunt; 

-  Follow restrictions on when & where you may hunt; 
- Leave all gates the way you found them; 

- Never enter private land unless you have obtained 
permission first; 

Respect Yourself: 
- Always let someone know where you are; 

- If there is a change in plans, leave a visible note; 
- Practice basic life skills of first aid and survival. 

Respect for Laws and Enforcement Officers: 
- Obey all laws – do not hunt off roadways; 

- Ethical hunters will not condone lawbreaking by 
ignoring illegal acts they observe when afield; 

- When meeting enforcement officers working in the 
field, be cooperative and provide all requested info. 

Information provided to you by: https://mwf.mb.ca/wp-
content/uploads/2020/04/ManitobaHunterEducation.pdf 

 

 



   

 

 

 
Tuesdays from 9:30am – 11:30am 

at the Ross L. Gray School Library 

Children can come and explore and participate in various 

activities that will strengthen their social skills and help 

promote independence. 

Open to all families with children up to the age of 5 

A free snack & book will be provided 

Contact Carly or Adriane at 204-437-2175 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  

The Piney Community Centre  

Invites you to sign up for some new activities we 

are running in our hall, please contact our 

Activities Coordinator, Bab Zarn 204-423-2053. 

 
 

 

Ross L Gray Halloween Community Parade 
Tuesday, October 31st, 2023 from 12:15pm – 12:45pm  

Starts at the school and loops around by the store  
Please come out to see the wonderful costumes! 

One Day 55+ Senior Conference 
Tuesday, November 7th, 2023 from 9:15am – 3:30pm 

Woodridge Community Hall in Woodridge 
Call Rachel Lachnit – Resource Coordinator at 204-437-

2604 for more information or to register 

Piney Regional Chamber of Commerce Meeting 
Thursday, November 9th, 2023 at 7:00pm  

RM Piney Council Chambers in Vassar 
Guest Speaker: Konrad Narth, MLA La Vérendrye, 

Government of Manitoba  

Southeast Farmer’s Market 
Saturday, November 25th, 2023 from 10:00am – 2:00pm 

Pine Grove Seniors in South Junction  
Indoor Market / Canteen / 50/50 Draw  

. Care Partner Support Groups 
Tuesday, November 28th from 10:00 – 11:15am 
Piney Regional Senior Services in South Junction 

Contact Rachel at 204-437-2604 for more information 

Kids Club 
Every Wednesday from 7:00 – 9:00pm 

Sprague Community Fellowship (kids 5 and up welcome)  

Exercise for Fun & Health 
Mondays & Thursdays at 9:30am 

Pine Grove Seniors Club in South Junction  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


